The Waynesville ABC Board held their regular scheduled meeting October 15, 2024 at the
office. Present at the meeting were Danny Wingate, Ray Ezell, Kathy Smith, CeCe Hipps, John
Sears, Nece Hedges, and Mark Strugnell. Chairman Wingate called the meeting to order at
10:00 a.m.

There was no conflict of interest with the items on the agenda. Minutes from the September
meeting ware approved by Kathy and Ray.

The finance officer gave the following sales report.

September 2024 September 2023

Liquor Sales...$292,643.15 Liquor Sales...$315,058.05

Mixed Beverage Sales...$66,802.65 Mixed Beverage Sales...$79,130.90
Wine Sales...$739.00 Wine Sales...$934.00
Total...$360,184.80 _ Total...$395,122.95

There was a sales decrease of 8.84% in September 2024 compared to September 2023
The financial statements were reviewed by the board.

The Waynesville ABC bought the warehouse inventory from the Canton ABC store that was
removed before the hurricane totaling $76,777.70. There were four new distillers added, with
tastings to come, and 84 new products added to the Waynesville store’s inventory.

The Waynesville ABC store had the following distilleries scheduled for tastings; Apothecary
Beverage Co. 09/21/2024, Weldon Mills 10/11/2024, South Mountain Distilling 11/08/2024,
Bouge Sound 11/29/2024, and BHAWK to be rescheduled.

The first quarter distribution report was given by the manager. The total distribution for the first
quarter was $51,911.36.

At the conclusion of their regular scheduled meeting Danny moved to adjourn the meeting at
10:30 a.m.; motion carried.

nny Wte, Chairman
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